’% lowa Department of Transportation

800 Lincoln Way, Ames, lowa 50010 515-239-1111
Fax: 515-239-1120

June 20. 2011

TO: Michael Marshall, Secretary of the Senate
Charles Smithson, Chief Clerk of the House

FROM: Paul Trombino II1., Directo

SUBJECT: House File 466

Pursuant to Section 1 of House File 466 of the 81*' General Assembly, the lowa
Department of Transportation (DOT) is required to report to the Legislative
Council regarding the progress of the building project for the Motor Vehicle
Division and to inform the General Assembly of any significant delays or
unanticipated expenditures.

The Motor Vehicle Division building project has been completed and $293,753
was reverted. This will serve as the lowa DOT’s final report and will fulfill the
requirements of HF 466.

Please forward this report to the Legislative Council. This report will also be
submitted to the state document repository. If you have any questions about the
information provided, please let me know or contact Lee Hammer, Director of
the Office of Support Services, at 515-239-1327.

PT:sla

GE: Lee Hammer, Office of Support Services



